Megan Leslie, MP

NDP Health Critic, House of Commons

Ottawa, On, K1A 0A6




October 1, 2010

Dear Ms Leslie,

As somebody who has for 40 years consistently voted for the NDP, federally as well as provincially, and who has raised 3 biological children and 10 adopted ones, and now teaches 4 grandchildren how to protect themselves from environmental toxins, I would like to request your consideration of my remarks on the following matter. 

A few nights ago, on Global National News, you urged the government to pass bill C-36.  This surprised and alarmed me greatly, because it appears that you have not been given full information on this bill. I also am at a loss to understand how anybody could possibly trust the Harper government to get something right when it  involves environmental protection, especially of people’s health.  I have spent the last 3 years fighting bills C-51, C-52, C-6 and now C-36, and even wrote a book on them and their impact on human health; a complementary copy was delivered to every MP in June 2008 (What Part of No! Don’t They Understand?) I am in total agreement with your desire to have legislative protection for all Canadians, especially for children, from toxic substances and dangerous devices, but am also certain that only an NDP-led Parliament would accomplish this.  Bill C-6 does nothing to protect anybody, while trying to appear as if it does with high-minded verbiage and constitutionally-challenged saber-rattling. In terms of international trade and global security respecting toxic substances it is a total sham. I am sure you are familiar with the European Union’s REACH treaty with which Canada will have to comply if we wish to trade with that huge market. The proposed bill C-36 is not REACH compliant. Enclosed you will find a summary of what REACH actually attempts to do to protect people from toxic chemicals, a legal analysis by a criminal lawyer on how C-36 violates constitutional safeguards, and two articles by me on REACH and on why the above listed bills and C-36 are nothing less than a disaster for human health in Canada.

As a medical science investigative journalist of two decades’ experience, I sympathize with you and all those trying to navigate the minefield of government spin and hope that you will read this material and help to stop this pernicious attempt of the Harper government to once again undermine public health.

With best wishes and kind regards,

Helke Ferrie



Encl. 
Wikipedia summary on REACH, Article by Helke Ferrie on REACH  vs Canadian standards, 2007; Lawyer Shawn Buckley’s analysis of C-36, September 2010; 
Article by Helke Ferrie on bill C-6, April 2009
